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Seeking the God of  
the Bible Together 

“Quédate en casa” means to stay at home, these 
phrases are the most seen and heard today. How 
has COVID-19 changed the rhythm of your life? All 
the schools here in Mexico are closed until at least 
April 30th. Our children are doing their school work at 
home. Barbarita is helping them well. College 
students are taking online assignments. COMPA 
campus ministry has been prayerfully connecting 
with students through Facebook. We have been 
working at home to serve students with daily Bible 
verses, video chats, and phone calls. Ministry does 
not stop during a pandemic. However, it did not 
change our faith in God; it has drawn us closer to 
God by seeking His presence daily.  
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Kids Corner 

What have you been doing 
during COVID-19 “Stay at 
Home”? 

Joshua: I finished putting 
1,000 puzzle pieces of the 
Star War in 8 days. 

Jaedyn: I love painting. 

Jaelah: I love playing with a 
puppy and swimming in the 
portable 
pool. 
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Moreover, our partner COMPA campus ministry 
planned over a year ago to have their national 
students spiritual retreat from April 4th through 9th 
here in Queretaro. Due to COVID-19, the cancelled 
camp was changed to a two-day video conference 
April 6th and 7th. The virtual-online retreat continued 
through Facebook Live and Zoom meetings. We 
were asked to join with them in prayers that the Spirit 
of the Lord would direct and guide the spiritual 
retreat online since this was their first time. The 
theme remained the same: “Don’t be afraid. We 
have hope.” We studied the book of Revelation. I 
was asked to lead one of the Bible study groups. In 
my group, I had ten students, and two of them were 
from Brazil. We studied Revelation 3:12-20 and 
4:1-11 for 75 minutes each day. All of the students 
expressed how they were encouraged and grateful 
to be part of God’s covenant community through 
social media in the midst of adversity. Here is the 
report from COMPA:  

* 1,048 people participated the virtual-online retreat         
on Facebook.  
* 60 Bible study groups in the Zoom meeting were 
held for 650 people. 
* 50 leaders served at the two-days virtual-online 
retreat.                                                                        

Thus, we can see how God is moving in the midst of 
the pandemic because together we were able to 
reach 1,048 people virtually, instead of just the 300 
who were originally planning to attend the national 
camp. Join with us in prayer for students that they 
will be seeking more the God of the Bible, and that 
they will let the light of Jesus shine in their lives in 
these unprecedented times of stay at home. 
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PRAISE & PRAISE 

• Praise God that COMPA 
virtual-online spiritual retreat was 
dynamic and valuable, and more 
students were seeking God’s word 
due to the pandemic.  

• Praise God that our financial 
support reached 106% this month. 
Anything given above the goal 
from now until June 30th will be 
transferred to other Resonate 
missionaries who are struggling to 
meet financial goals.  

James, Barbarita, Joshua, Jaedyn, and Jaelah Lee

THANK YOU for your prayer, 
encouragement, and financial 

Our Contact Information: 

1700 28th St. S.E.                                          
Grand Rapids, Michigan 49508 

Email: missionarylee@gmail.com 

US Phone: 616.383.5227
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